
INDIANA UNIVERSITY
Student Senate

October 17, 1957

The Indiana University Student Senate was called to order in Union 313
at 7:10 by Vice President Bernie Minkow. Senators Cast, Hersh, and Weber
were absent. A moment of silent prayer was followed by the correction of
the minutes of the last meeting. The cost for five pages in the Arbutus
was changed from $279.50 to $269.50.

EXECUTIVE BUSINESS
Chief Justice of the Student Supreme Court, Doyle Winter, administered

the oath of office to the following new senators: Mike Hornak, Northwest
Organized, George Roberts, Roger's Graduate Center, and Jim Anderson, Pres-
dent of the Freshman Class.

The Senate approved the following appointments to committees:
Pat Johnson Personnel Committee
Rebecca Norman Auditorium Series Committee
Deane Malaker Student Supreme Court
Lewis Rothbard Communications Committee
Mary Am Fbffenberger Cultural Affairs Committee

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Informal reports were given by Senator Hartnett of the Activities

Committee and Senator McSherry of the Education Committee.
Senator Dabagia, chairman of the Elections and Petitions Committee,

presented a formal report which suggested that the SEC give weekly reports
to the Senate at least four weeks in advance of each major election. Senator
Dabagia's committee is now drafting a bill to this effect. The Elections and
Petitions Committee is also considering possible revisions of the Student
Government Elections Code. This co' mittee report was adopted by the Senate.

Senator Boner presented a formal report from the Ways and Means Vcmmittee
which dealt with the 1957-58 Student Government budget and the liason officer
to the Bloomington City Council. The total planned expenditure for Student
Government this year is $2148.60. The budget is in effect from November 1,

1957, to October 31, 1958. This committee approves of the President of the
Student Body appointing a liason officer to the Bloomington City Council
representing Tn;iana University Student Government. On the suggestion of
Senator Foulkes, Senator Boner is checking into the reason why the Senate
is sending material to two duplicating offices. Senator Norman suggested
that future liason officers be graduate students from Bloomington. She
stressed the importance of sending the right kind of representative.

NEW BUSINESS
Senator Hartnett gave the first reading of A Bill to Establish A Campus-

Wide Leadership Training Program. The bill was referred to the Activities
Committee.

Senator Dabagia urged senators to read and give suggestions on the rough
draft of the bill mentioned in his report.

Senator Foulkes gave an informal constituency report. Next week Senators
Cast, Boner, Admire, and Black will present their constituency reports.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Senator Rice asked for suggestions on how to contact the married students

on campus.
Karen Gast, Secretary of Campus Affairs, and Fred Sabatini, Secretary

General of LUNA, will talk to the Senate next week.



Senators interested in attending the December 6 regional meeting of
the National Student Association should contact Bernie Minkow.

Senate Advisor Lou Stamatakos announced that last year's delegates
to the NSA convention may get refunds for their expenses if they have an
itemized list.

Senator Strickland moved to adjourn. A moment of silent prayer
followed, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:55.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandie Smith, Clerk


